965216

TEL: 9231-3455

CONSULATE-GENERAL OF JAPAN

G.P.O. Box 4125 Sydney 2001

LEVEL 34
COLONIAL CENTRE
52 MARTIN PLACE
SYDNEY

10th December 1996

RECEIVED

1 6 DEC 1996

MINISTER'S OFFICE

The Hon. Shane Stone, MLA
Chief Minister of the Northern Territory
Level 5
Parliament House
DARWIN NT 0801

Dear Chief Minister,

I would like to express my appreciation for the opportunity given to me to pay a courtesy call to you on the morning of 2nd December 1996, on the occasion of my first official visit to Darwin since taking up my posting in Australia.

I enjoyed this opportunity to meet with you and discuss some aspects of Northern Territory development and of Japan-Australia relations. Whilst in Darwin I had the opportunity to tour the new port of Darwin, see a number of important facilities such as the Parliamentary Library and the Art Gallery of Northern Territory. I appreciated at all times the courtesy extended to me.

Thank you very much.

Yours sincerely,

Yaji Nakamura Consul-General